DRAFT
The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, December 19, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless and Trustee Robertson present, Trustee Pack McCarthy was absent.
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Mayor Corless enacted two in favor, one absent, for approval of vouchers in the amount of $19,347.89 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the November meeting approval was tabled till the January meeting.  
Correspondence
· Letter from Putnam County Legislature re: Mortgage Tax payout.  The Village will receive $4,630.58.  Last payout was $3,256.88.  
· Invitation to Legislator Odell to the Holiday Cocktail Party on 12/22/16 at 5:00 pm at the Putnam Golf Course

· Email from Amy Pascuicco in support of the Fjord Trail Connection
Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· The Mayor thanked everyone involved in getting the  EMS  Memorial Ground Breaking Ceremony underway:  The Fraternal Order of Police Pipers; Pastor Greco; Sheriff Smith; Representative Sandy Galef; Dunkin Donuts; Cold Spring Fire Company, Trustee Robertson (who made a significant donation); and everyone who attended.  They are trying to get a video together to put it on the website, so the Mayor asked if anyone has pictures or video to be let him know.  
· Sidewalks were repaired and paving done on Healy Road since the last meeting.  He asked if anyone has an issue with a sidewalk to please let the Village Clerk know because they are trying to get a list together for spring.  

· Tino Yannitellie picked up the bell to start getting it cleaned up and see what’s underneath, and the new owners of the property next to the firehouse took the house down and need to put a new foundation down.  They need access to the firehouse property in order to do that, so we removed the bell out of the way.  The Mayor reached out to the County to get an agreement that protects the Village, County and the homeowner without charge to anyone.  It’s been signed and whenever the owners want to start they can.  
· Regarding winter parking he asked that people please get their cars off the road.  If the machine isn’t working for some reason, then use common sense and if it’s snowing, remove your cars.  The same thing regarding garbage cans and basketball hoops; please remove them from the sidewalk.  

Mr. Robertson stated that there was a problem with parking at the lot by the Masonic Lodge.  The Lodge owns about 75 percent of the property there and is willing to allow snow parking, but people don’t move their cars in the morning and the Lodge can’t get the lot cleared out.  He suggested a plan that people, who don’t have a driveway and need a place to park off the street during a snow emergency, come to the Village and get a card with a number on it to put in their windshield.  This way the Village will have the name, license plate and phone number of the person parking and can call them in case they don’t move their car.  This will also insure that only Village residents are parking in the lot.  The Mayor thought that was the best solution they could come up with and that we need the residents help in that people who need a place to park will have a place, and that people with driveways utilize their driveways.  The Mayor will get together with the Lodge and our attorney to see how this could be implemented.   
Trustee Pack McCarthy was absent.
Trustee Robertson reported that: 
· He believed the tree lighting ceremony was very well done.  He thanked the Mayor for putting the tree and the lights up, and Trustee Pack McCarthy for arranging and getting Greg McElhatten and Junita’s Deli to donate refreshments to the event.  It was a very nice affair.  The Mayor also thanked the family of Josh Dinardo for donating the tree.  
· He believes we should be involved with the Fjord trail project.  We should have representation at their meetings.  Trustee Robertson stated that they are having a meeting, but did not know the date.  The Mayor asked him to keep the Board updated and if anyone wanted to go that would be fine.  
Old Business:

There was no Old Business

New Business:
Jill Varricchio, President-Putnam County EDC

Ms. Varricchio stated that it was the 20th Anniversary of the Putnam County Economic Development Corporation and wanted to thank the Board for what they are doing to contribute to the vitality of Putnam County.  She gave an overview of the Putnam County EDC, and read the EDC’s Mission Statement.   She looks forward to working on the economic development of our community.  She gave the Board a certificate of thanks and literature and brochures.  
Resolution – Pearl Street Parking

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Mayor Corless, enacted two in favor, one absent, the following resolution was approved:

 Whereas, it has come to the attention of the Nelsonville Board that s possible safety hazard exists in regards to parking on Pearl Street in the Village of Nelsonville; and 

Whereas cars parked on both sides of the street create a hazard if cars are both approaching east and west on Pearl Street; and 

Whereas, upon inspection of the parking situation on Pearl Street the Board has come to the same conclusion; now therefore be it

Resolved, that a no-parking zone be established on Pearl Street on the east side, between Main Street and 60 feet south of Main Street to approximately the southernmost staircase entering the Park
Resolution for EMS Memorial

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Mayor Corless, enacted two in favor, one absent, the following resolution was approved:

Whereas, Emergency First Responders such as Firefighters, Police Officers, EMT’s, are involved in the most hazardous occupations; and

Whereas, Emergency First Responders can, at any time and during any emergency, be called on to sacrifice their lives in the performance of their lifesaving duties; and

Whereas, these Emergency First Responders come from every Town or Village in Putnam County; 

Now, therefore, it is appropriate to honor these Emergency First Responders who have given their lives in the performance of their duties.

Further, resolved that a Memorial will be dedicated to these brave men and women on the site of the Nelsonville Village Green in the Village of Nelsonville.
The Mayor stated that the funds for the Memorial will come from donations and that the Cold Spring Fire Company will be the depository for those donations.  
Resolution lowing Village Recreation Fees

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Mayor Corless, enacted two in favor, one absent, the following resolution was approved:

Whereas, on July 18, 2016, the Village Board of Trustees approved a new Schedule of Fees in accordance with Village Code Sections 188-57 and 168-8; and

Whereas; the recreation fee was approved for $7,500/per lot; and

Whereas; the Board has decided that the amount is excessive; not be it 

Resolved that the Board lowers the fee from $7,500 per lot to $2,000 per lot.

Planning Board Chairman, William O’Neill, stated that he thought the fee should be between $1,000 and $2,000.  The Mayor stated that the fee had been $2,000, and therefore we shouldn’t charge less than other people have already paid.  

Oil Bid

We went out for bid for oil delivery, and the bids were received on December 19th at 10 am.  We received bids from Mirabito Energy Products and Downey Energy.  Mirabito bid for oil delivery was 1.6835/gal with .3974 delivery, for a total price of 2.0809/gal.  Their maintenance plan A was $576.30 for two units and their plan B was $321.30 for two units.   Downey’s bid for oil delivery was 2.2473/gal with -.03 for delivery, for a total of 2.2173.  Their maintenance part B was $177.98 for two units.  
Upon motion by Trustee Robertson, seconded by Mayor Corless, enacted two in favor, one absent, Downey was given the contract for oil delivery based on the maintenance fees due to the fact that oil rates fluctuate and thereby the maintenance fees should be considered.  

Five Member Board of Trustees

Trustee Robertson has stated that the Village needs to have a five-member Board of Trustees.  He believes that by only having a three-member board, every time two members meet, they are breaking open meeting law.  He also believes that the Village will benefit by having five people as opposed to three.  There would be more help when things need to be done.  He would like to retain the identity of the Village.  He would like the people to consider and vote on a five-member board; a mayor and four trustees.  The Mayor stated that he believes that a public hearing would need to be held and a public referendum would need to be voted on.  Trustee Robertson stated that after the referendum, the board wouldn’t change until next year’s vote.  The Mayor asked Trustee Robertson to take the ball on this issue and get with the Village Clerk to find out when and how this needs to get done.  There are timelines that have to be met and he would like Trustee Robertson to make sure this is done.  
Mr. O’Neill stated that the Village is going to come under a lot of stress within the next 10 years, and we need a more robust board with more expertise.  The Mayor stated that he was not opposed to the idea.  
 Open to the Floor
Resident Mary Rice asked the Mayor for more details on the EMS Memorial.  She wondered about size, placement, and lighting.  The Mayor stated that there is no actual design at this point.  It’s still in the design stage and gathering history of fallen police officers, EMS workers, etc.  We are reaching out to other organizations and they have to do some digging to get this information.  Our historian Jon Bradley discovered that two deputy sheriffs have died in the line of duty; one in 1902 and one in the 1930s.  We will start fund raising and the memorial will be placed opposite the Veteran’s Memorial on the corner.  While we never wish to add another name, we will be able to, the same as the Veteran’s Memorial.  Lighting will be decided when we actually get the design.  It will be “line of duty deaths” for services in Putnam County.  
Mrs. Rice consulted on the design of the Village Green and volunteered to help with the memorial.  
Resident Allen Bosh stated that he agrees that a five-member board would give the Village Board more flexibility.  He stated he would like to comment on the winter parking at the Masonic Lodge.  He was all in favor of making permits for Village residents to park there, but that we have to be very specific in stating that just because you have a permit doesn’t guarantee that a space will be available.  The Mayor agreed.  

Mary Rice asked that a stop sign be placed at  Secor and Pearl streets and that there should be no parking close to the curb.  The Mayor suggested that an east bound stop sign should be placed and we not worry about the west bound sign.  
The Mayor also stated that we received a Notice of Claim regarding the Pearl Street sewer.  

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Mayor Corless enacted all two favor, one absent, the meeting was adjourned at 8:33 pm, two in favor, one absent.    
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

